LUDLOW SIDE HILL CRONCHERS MEETING MINUTES

The 5/30/15 meeting of the Ludlow Side Hill Cronchers Snowmobile Club was called to order by President Murphy at 6:45 PM. The meeting was held at John and Wanda Murphy's home in Ludlow.

The Treasurer's report was not available.

Upon a motion by Bernie Ellison, seconded by Scott Grover, the minutes of the 11-6-14 Meeting and notes from the 3-17-15 meeting were accepted as presented.

All correspondence was reviewed by the Secretary.

Under **Groomer**: a discussion on a cell phone booster for the groomer was held. More information on the capability with all cell networks is needed prior to purchase.

Under <u>Trails</u>: Scott Grover noted that there are still stakes in Stocker's field and the gate on Chapman Road is still open. John Murphy noted he is working with the President of Highland Views on repair of their road where the groomer and snowmobiles have crossed. *Upon a motion by Scott Grover, seconded by Bernie Ellison, it was voted to authorization Scott and John to seal the damaged area with appropriate material.* Trail projects for the coming year are a new trail adjacent to Pent Road to get the trail off of the road, improvements to Trail 7 near Healdville Station, possible trail relocation from Preedom Road to the Roncari property along with brush and tree removal as needed.

Under <u>Committee Reports:</u> it was noted that Missy has a new job and is no longer able to chair the fund raising and charitable donation committees. Doug and Terry are working on the Golf Tournament along with Missy for this year. New appointments will be made by the President within a couple of months. John will schedule two Chicken BBQ fundraisers for this summer. One BBQ will include landowner appreciation tickets.

Under <u>Unfinished Business</u>: Bruce and Doug reported on a list of accessories for the ATV. *Upon a motion by Bernie Ellison, seconded by Scott Grover it was voted to purchase the accessories from the Polaris Dealer and a used trailer from Sanderson Contracting.* It was reported that lights and outlets are being installed in the pole barn.

Under <u>New Business:</u> President Murphy appointed Scott Grover, Kevin Berge and Tina Berge as a nominating committee to report their recommendations at the next meeting. The Town of Ludlow sponsors a summer program for teens to give them work. It was the consensus of the members present that we should ask for them to stain the warming hut and stencil our tables and chairs, along with any other projects they are able to help us with.

The next club meeting will be determined by President Murphy. Discussion was held on the need for help at the Golf Tournament on June 19th, and the Annual VAST meeting in September.

Upon a motion by Bernie Ellison, seconded by Kevin Berge, the meeting was adjourned at 9:11 PM.

These minutes will be submitted for approval at the next meeting and do not represent the official record of the Ludlow Side Hill Cronchers Snowmobile Club until approved by a vote of the membership.